GRAPEVINE COMMITTEE MEETING, November 18, 2010
 

Attendees:  Jackie V., Area 67 Out-Going GV-Chair; Sam C., Area 67 In-Coming GV Chair., Skipper M., D-31 GVR; Gordon W.,  GVR The God Meeting Group; Shawn B., D-81 GVR; Debbie T., GVR Spring Group; Angela _., New Alternate GVR Spring Group; Greg p., GVR Katy Big Book; Stuart B., GV Rep Caring & Sharing Group.
 

REPORTS:
Incoming Area 67 GV Chair – Sam C.:  Sam gave the group an idea of what he would like to accomplish with the Area by mentioning the GV Committee Meeting will most likely change in regard to the day, place and time it will be held.  At this point in time he would like to have the meeting every 3rd Saturday of the Month, Bay Area Club at 2pm.  Everyone who was in attendance thought this was a great idea and would support it.  Sam will confirm this at the next GV Committee meeting.
 

Secretary's Report:  Accepted as read.  

 

Treasurer's Report:  This is basically a petty cash report. The Treasurer's Report was accepted as read.  
GV Fliers – “The Holidays Are Just Around The Corner”:  

Jackie handed out colored fliers (500) to those attending so that they could get the message out to their members.  She reiterated that:
· We need to make the members of our Groups aware that the GV is self-supporting through magazine subscriptions and other items available from the catalogue (www.aagrapevine.org) and that it does not accept contributions, e.g., if you think your Group is supporting GV through contributions you make into the basket, it is not.  Actually if every Group in AA purchased a one year subscription to the magazine, the GV would truly be self-supporting.

· Because this is not the case, it would be beneficial to let all the members of your group aware of the other items available from the GV by passing out the GV flier “for the Holidays” and when available posting it on a Group’s bulletin board, the front and back of the flier.

UPCOMING EVENTS:
 

City Wide (12/11/10):  If Sam C. and Shawn B cannot represent the GV for the December event to be held 12/11/10, Jackie V. will be there.
· Note City Wide meets on 2nd Saturday of each month at Houston Council on Alcoholism; 303 Jackson Hill Street; Houston, TX: 5pm-8:30pm.  
 

January 2011 Convention; January 14-16, 2011; Moody Gardens; Galveston, TX:  
· Shawn B. volunteered to make a poster depicting the Item # and place to put the corresponding coupon number to display on the easel she has available for the Give-Aways.  
· The Grapevine needs volunteers to help man the two tables it will have.  So far we have Jackie V., Skipper M., Jeff (Skip) M., April F., Gordon W.,  Stu B., Sam C., Shawn B, Debbie T, Greg P., and via email – Harry H.   Needless to say, we need more volunteers.  
· Jackie mentioned that she will attach the registration flier for this event when she emails the minutes.

As a recap, there will be two GV tables -- one with free items from the GV, including back issues, and the other with GV books, cassettes and other items for sale at cost.
Sharing Session:  

· Greg P. mentioned that he had to collect the GV Surveys from his Group and get them to Betsy G. our Area Delegate, otherwise, everything is going smoothly at his group in regard to the GV.
· Stu B. had collected more than he thought he would in regard to the GV Surveys and had sent them off to Betsy G.

· Skipper M. needed help in regard to a GV Poster, etc. for a workshop D-31 was to hold on 12/4/10.  Sam C. gave him some suggestions and took his phone number so that he could discuss more ideas with him.

· Debbie T. mentioned that their group purchases 10 GV magazines/month for sale and that their Group Conscience was talking about giving issues not sold to CFC to take into the prisons, but both she and Angela are going to approach the Group Conscience about keeping the unsold magazines “in-house” to distribute to members who have never read the GV magazine.

· Gordon W., due to our meeting running over a little bit and having to catch a ride with someone not in our meeting, was not available for this session.

· Shawn B., is contemplating approaching his home group in regard to possibly having a “GV donation can” whereupon the proceeds could be used not only to give first year sobriety members a free one year subscription, but to possibly “draw from a hat” and give a designated book from the catalog away each month or so.

· Jackie V., at D-32 handed out 500 fliers to the various GSR’s that were in attendance to take to their GVR’s or if the group didn’t have a GVR to distribute to their home group.  She also mentioned that she handed out 2,000 of the fliers to various DCM’s that were in attendance at the Gratitude Dinner held in November, 2010.
Announcement:
· Next monthly GV Meeting, Thursday, December 16, 2010; Delta Club; 6400 Westpark Ave; Houston, TX  77057; Suite 355; Phone:  713-972-0034 6:30pm; Room across from the “coffee”.
Respectfully submitted,

Jackie V. in lieu of Lisa W./Secretary’s resignation
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